12" November 2019

To: The Resident / Occupier

Dear Sir / Madam,

RE: Campaspe Esplanade Path Closure

On the 18" of November 2019, Campaspe Shire Council is required to
commence Campaspe river bank erosion repairs. To be able to complete this, the
shared pathway will be closed from 7am Monday 18 Nov to 6pm Friday 22
November 2019 in the following location.

Significant erosion has occurred in this area and is now within 300mm of the
edge of the path and is considered a hazard to users of the path. Further erosion
threatens the integrity of the shared path and the safety of path users.

If you would like further information about this project, please do not hesitate to
contact me. | can be contacted at the Echuca office, by phone on (03) 5481 2200
or via email at c.rowden@campaspe.vic.gov.au .

Yours sincerely

CRAIG ROWDEN
PROJECT MANAGER

Campaspe

Shire Council

Cnr Hare & Heygarth Streets
Echuca VIC 3564

PO Box 35
Echuca VIC 3564
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